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TO: Transmission Advisory Group and Other Stakeholders
DATE: January 5, 2007

The Participants consisting of the major electric load-serving entities (LSEs) of North Carolina, including Duke Energy Carolinas, ElectriCities of North Carolina (municipals), North Carolina Electric Membership Corporation (cooperatives) and Progress Energy Carolinas, Inc., have created the North Carolina Transmission Planning Collaborative (NCTPC) Process. This Process, initiated in May 2005, was formed to enhance transmission planning by allowing all stakeholders to participate in shaping the future transmission system in North Carolina. The goal of this Process was to create an integrated long-term transmission expansion plan that will result in a reliable and cost effective transmission system that meets the needs of all the LSEs. An independent third party, Gestalt LLC, facilitates the Process to ensure that the interests of all stakeholders are fairly and meaningfully represented. 
The Participants are pleased to provide the attached Report on the 2006 Collaborative Transmission Plan for your information and review. This first single Collaborative Transmission Plan marks a major milestone achievement for this NCTPC Process. From an overall planning perspective, this collaborative effort of both transmission-owning and transmission-dependent entities provides valuable information about future transmission improvements for use by all transmission customers.  
This joint planning effort produced other tangible benefits for all Participants that would not have been realized without this collaborative effort.  Those benefits include:

1) insight into the neighboring system’s modeling approaches, including resource assumptions, contingencies evaluated and system dispatch assumptions;

2) higher confidence in and understanding of data provided by all Participants, including more detailed and timely information shared;

3) improved understanding of the neighboring transmission system, including its strengths and weaknesses and the relationship of impacts between the two transmission systems;

4) shared technical and planning expertise that resulted in improved modeling, more comprehensive evaluation of the impact of generation and transmission contingencies, and consideration of more extensive sets of solutions; and

5) more comprehensive approach to developing solutions to address not only reliability, but also to increase access to alternative resource supply options for LSEs.

Based on the initial success of this NCTPC Process, the Participants are committed to continuing this Process and invite your active participation through the Transmission Advisory Group as this Process continues to evolve. If you have any comments or questions on the Process or on the 2006 Study Report results, please feel free to contact Rich Wodyka (email rwodyka@gestalt-llc.com or phone 484-431-0335), me (via email cnorris@electricities.org or phone 919-760-6352), or any of the other Participants. 
We appreciate your interest in this NCTPC Process and its 2006 Study Report results. 

 






Sincerely,










Clay Norris










Chair, Oversight Steering Committee
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